

APRIL 2019 HAPPY EASTER!



FOE AERIE & AUXILIARY

Facebook address: aerie3171@facebook.com Web page is foeaerie3171.com

From your Auxiliary President

Well it's hard to believe it's April already.

Don't forget if you want to take an office in the Auxulliary, the nominating Committee will be available 1/2 hour priiior to aour April 9 and April 23 meeting. The following offices are open; Madam President, Vice President, Chaplain and Inside Guard. Ladies we really need to think about being an officer of the Auxiliary.

Thank you to all who have been helping out with some kitchen tasks. I really appreciate all of your help.

Trivia will start back up on April 13. Keep this Date on your Calendar, May 25 is our annual Flag Ceremony at 10am followed by our Joint Memorial Service for all our departed brothers and sisters. It will be a covered dish affair.

On behalf of the Auxiliary officers and myself, we wish you a Very Happy Easter.

In love and friendship,

Bev Brooks, President

From your Aerie President

Many of you may have noticed by now, the doors leading to the dining area are now closed. In order to comply with the Florida Clean indoor act, these door must be kept closed all times the building is open. Thanks for your cooperation.

On a lighter note, I'd like to thank Bev for the wonderful corn beef & cabbage dinner served for St. Patty's Day.

The end of our fiscal year is approaching. Nominations for office is the second meeting in April with elections for office the first meeting in May.

Best wishes

Jim Broadbent, President.

From Your Aerie Secretary:

We are still waiting for approval from the Grand Aerie for the following changes:

To change the meetings from the 2nd and 4th WEDNESDAY to the 1st and 3rd TUESDAY of each month at 7:00.

To change the Aerie dues from \$33.00 to \$36.00 and DUAL members dues from \$15.00-\$20.00.

These changes will **not** take place until they are approved by the Grand Aerie.

All Aerie members make sure you pay your dues. The Grand Aerie will be sending out notices in April to all the members who have not paid their dues. If you have paid by the time you get one of these messages, just disregard it. There are Dual Aerie members that now live in Florida and haven't changed their address at their home Aerie. I cannot change anything on the MMS for Dual members. If you have a change of address, letme know and when the Grand Aerie sends out notices the use the address on file. It has been good seeing all our friends that come here for the winter and some will be leaving to head back North. Hope you all have a safe trip and come back soon.

Fraternally,

Bob Jones, Secretary

SPECIAL NOTICE

Aerie Nominations for officers will be at the meeting on April 24, with elections on May 8th. Please think about being an Aerie officer and help push this club forward. Please let an officer no if you are interested.

FROM YOUR AUXILIARY SECRETARY

Don't forget dues are due May 31st so if you are getting ready to go back north, start paying now. Make sure I have the correct address and phone number.

Thank you

Charlene Kaylor, Madam Secretary